
 

 

 

16 October 2014 

Statistical News Release: Hate Crimes, England and Wales, 2013/14 

The latest hate crime statistics are released today by the Home Office. This bulletin contains: 

 

 The number of hate crimes recorded by the police in England and Wales in 2013/14 which 

were motivated by one or more of the following five monitored strands: race, religion, sexual 

orientation, disability or transgender identity. 

 

 Further analysis of more detailed data, provided by 18 police forces via the Home Office Data 

Hub, on the types of offences and crime outcomes associated with hate crime. 

 

 The number of racist incidents recorded by the police in England and Wales in 2013/14 (as 

well as covering crimes these figures also include incidents which do not amount to a crime in 

law). 

 

Key points from the bulletin 

 

 In 2013/14, there were 44,480 hate crimes recorded by the police, an increase of five per cent 

compared with 2012/13, of which: 

 
- 37,484 (84%) were race hate crimes; 

 
- 4,622 (10%) were sexual orientation hate crimes; 

 
- 2,273 (5%) were religion hate crimes; 

 
- 1,985 (4%) were disability hate crimes; and 

 
- 555 (1%) were transgender hate crimes. 

 

 It is possible for one hate crime offence to have more than one motivating factor which is why 

the above numbers sum to more than 44,480 and 100 per cent. 
 

 There were increases in all five of the monitored hate crime strands (race, religion, sexual 

orientation, disability and transgender identity) between 2012/13 and 2013/14. 

 

 Much of the increase in race and religious hate crime is likely to be due to a rise in offences in 
the months immediately following the murder of Lee Rigby in May 2013. Additionally, the 
police may have improved their recording of crime and the identification of motivating factors 
in an offence over the last year.  

 

 It is less clear whether the increase in sexual orientation, disability or transgender identity 

hate crime reflects a real rise in hate crime or improved police identification of these offences. 

The increase across all three strands may suggest improved identification is a factor.  

  



 

 

Notes 

1. ‘Hate Crimes, England and Wales, 2013/14’ can be found here:  

https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/hate-crimes-england-and-wales-2013-to-2014 

2. Also released today, by the Office for National Statistics is ‘Crime in England and Wales, Year 

Ending June 2014’, which can be found here: http://www.ons.gov.uk/ons/rel/crime-

stats/crime-statistics/period-ending-june-2014/index.html 

For all press enquiries, please contact the Home Office Press Office who will liaise with Home 

Office Statistics: 

Newsdesk – 020 7035 3535 
Monday – Thursday: 07:00 – 21:00 
Friday: 07:00 – 20:00 
Emergency media call, out of hours: 07659 174 240 
 
Please note: the press office deals with enquiries from the media only. Members of the public should 
phone 020 7035 4848 
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